Hartshead Homewatch co-ordinators meeting

Held in the Ashton Rugby Club on 28th June 2018 at 8:00pm

Apologies P.  Buckley T. Hampson, V. Mohandras
Meeting started at 8 p.m.

1. Minutes for the last meeting

Accepted
2. Matters arising

Hartshead Estate Hurst Crimewatch S. Mistry attempted to make contact with them, but no response. We have tried, there is nothing else we can do to help.
3. Chairman's report

Nothing to report

4. Vice Chairman's report

Nothing to report

5. Treasurer's report

£1, 649.86 in the bank. All bank signatures have been completed to the bank’s satisfaction.

6. Secretary's report

Nothing to report

8. Website

Nothing to report, any suggestions for inclusion on the website to Mark or Sailesh. Scam warnings now on the website.

9. CCTV

So far nothing from Angela Raynor since the last meeting. No response from Tameside council regarding funding for the cameras. Rosina to check where things are up to. Tameside review of the positions of the cameras is still going ahead. Currently the situation is somewhat complicated with the demise of Carillion. The council needs to find a vast amount of money to fix all the problems and fund the on going projects. As mentioned before we will not be doing any fundraising towards CCTV until we hear the results of the on going review, it is unrealistic to expect the Hartshead Estate Homewatch to collect the vast amount required to fund the CCTV installation envisaged by Tameside Council. Mike Glover to follow up.

7. Police report
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Crime stats
(For period of 31 May — 28" June 2018)

CRIME TYPE 2018 2017 Difference +/-

Burglary Dwelling 2 4 -2
Burglary Other 0 0 /
(Sheds/Garage/Businesses)

Vehicle Interference 0 2 -2
Theft From A Motor Vehicle 0 6 -6
Theft Of A Motor Vehicle 0 1 -1
Drug Offences 0 1 -1

Burglary Dwellings

6™ June — Peterborough Close (Bottom section)
8" June — St Albans Avenue (Middle Section)

Other Business

Hartshead Pike

We have received an increase in reports of ASB and criminal damage up at
the Pike and as a result have included the location in to our patrol plans. We
often patrolled up Lily Lanes, but have now included foot patrol up to the pike.
We have requested people continue to report any offences to GMP to ensure
attention is paid to the area.

Friends of Hurst Cemetery

A community group has been set up to clean up and maintain Hurst
Cemetery. They are looking for volunteers to assist with clean up events
which they tend to hold once a month.

They are a Facebook run group and can be found by searching The Friends
Of Hurst Cemetery — The Big Clean Up.

Newsletter

The next (new look) edition of the Hurst Neighbourhood Newsletter is due to
be published this week. We will arrange for 1100 to be printed off for
distribution on the estate.

GDPR

You should have recently received an email from

AshtonHurst. Ward@gmp.police.uk requesting whether you wish to remain in
our distribution list.

We have had a couple of replies back from you, but it is imperative you reply
with your name, address and telephone number should you wish to remain on
the list. If we do not receive a reply, your details will be removed and you will
no longer receive emails from us.

Thanks
Steve, Phil, Ryan and Helen

GREATER MANCHESTER
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We need to find the contact details for The Friends Of Hurst Cemetery to pass on to our members.

10. Any other business

i) Our new councillor was introduced, Dolores Lewis.

ii) Anil reported he has a friend who wants to start a homewatch, he is to be invited to one of meetings and given as much help as possible.

iii) Dolores also wants to start a home watch and is to be given the same service as an Anil's friend.

iv) It was reported that the council is not paying for the moving of the bus station. We were also told that all of Ashton is changing and it appears that travellers by public transport is getting priority. Also cycling and walking is to be promoted in Tameside.

v) Gordon Maxwell informed the meeting of a gap in the hedge leading to a steep drop down to the old rail track. We were informed that Sustrans is responsible for the track, Mike Glover to make enquiries.

vi) We were informed that the car wash at the garage at the lower end of St. Albans Avenue has closed.

vii) The path at the back of the estate, parallel to St Albans Avenue, is scheduled to be cleaned.

viii) It was confirmed that we are totally compliant with the new data protection laws.

viiii) Our new councillor Dolores Lewis is proud to be our counsellor, her priorities are local security and verge parking.

x) Verge parking what's discussed at length, Anil especially had views on this subject as he suffered extensive inconvenience due to the selfish parking of parents of the school children at St. Damian's. Re routing the school bus service through the school car park would help relieve the problem somewhat.

The meeting ended 21:10

John Richardson

Secretary

